
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Public Safety Committee on
Wednesday, **December 16, 2009 at 6:00 p.m., in the **Mayor’s Office, City Hall, 381
E. Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589.

** Please note the meeting date has been moved from the regularly scheduled date of
Wednesday, December 23, 2009, and the location has been moved to the Mayor’s
Office.

CALL TO ORDER
1. Minutes of the Public Safety Committee meeting of November 25, 2009.

COMMUNICATIONS:

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Discussion regarding Police Dispatch Operational review.
2. Discussion regarding the Dane County new radio system.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. **Operator’s license Application: Alyssa Fortier.
2. Application for a Class “A” Beer license: Walgreen Co; Michael E. Kroes Agent dba
Walgreen’s #07519, located at 1705 US Highway 51.
3. Identify future agenda items.

ADJOURNMENT
** Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b) to consider the licensing of a person(s) and
then re-open for the regular course of business.

SENT TO:
Larry Weiss, Chair Dave McKichan, Vice Chair
Ross Scovotti Eric Olstad
cc:
Mayor Jim Griffin
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan
Department Heads (via e-mail)
Council Members (via e-mail)
Police Chief O’Connor
City Attorney Matt Dregne

Lib. Clerical Asst. D Myren (e-mail)
Sto Newspapers/ Wisc State Journal
T. Fleres/D. Blaney (e-mail)
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be locked after
4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior
to 4:30 p.m.
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Memorandum


To: Public Safety Meeting


From: Pat O’Connor


Date: 12-09-09


Re: Public Safety December, 2009


Discussion regarding the Dane County new radio system: As you may recall
from last month’s meeting the county has asked us to sign an agreement to
participate in the Dane County radio system. In addition to the equipment purchase
costs there will also be a maintenance charge. The first year (2011) would be
covered by the warranties and there would be no maintenance charge. The second
year (2012) maintenance charge will be $26,377 based on population and other
factors. The third and subsequent years, the maintenance charge will be based on a
formula with 2 variables:


 A per unit equipment charge (1/3 weight);
 A utilization charge based on talk time (2/3 weight)


We have met with General Communication regarding an estimated cost associated
with joining the Dane County System, and maintaining our system in conjunction
with the Dane County system. I do not have the estimate yet but I will provide it
once I do.
Other Information
Statistical Data: January thru November Complaints last 3 years up 14%


2007 2008 2009
3 0 2


All Other
Complaints


777 1,222 1,489


All Other Offenses 224 170 203
Arson 1 0 1
Battery 8 6 7
Burglary 39 43 32
Crim.
Dam./Vandalism


162 92 94


Disorderly Conduct 176 160 168
Drugs - Possession 54 45 46
Drugs - Sale/Manuf. 10 3 5


Forgery/Counterfeit 12 10 3
Fraud 71 68 48
Gambling 0 1 0
Larceny/Theft 234 222 179
Liquor Laws 102 77 57
Murder 1 0 0
OMVWI 137 122 120
Robbery 0 1 1
Sex Crimes 11 13 11
Traffic - Not OMVWI 711 463 691
Traffic Accident 188 246 179
Weapon Offenses 2 4 3
Total: 2,923 2,968 3,339
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Statistical Data: November Arrests 2009


Offense Description Total


Juvenile Drinking 7


Procure Alcohol to Minors 1


Underage Premise-Bar Owner 2


Underage Drinking 3


Possess Alcohol at School 1


Violate Class B Liquor License 1


Orderly Conduct Required 1


Warrant Arrests 9


Display Unauthorized Plate 1


No Valid Drivers License 1


Violate Class D or M
Restriction


1


Operate While Suspended 23


Operate After Revocation 7


Pass in No-Passing Zone 1


FYR Uncontrol Intersect 1


FYR- Stop Sign 1


FYR to Emergency Vehicle 1


FTYROW Ped Uncontrol Inte 1


Vio Traffic Control Signal 2


Fail/Improper Stop@Sign 4


Unreasonable Speed 1


Speed Excess Fixed Limit 11


Operate While Intoxicated 13


Prohibited BAC 12


H&R Property Adjacent Hwy 1


Fail To Notify Police 1


Inattentive Driving 2


Possess Tobacco By Minor 1


DC - Motor Vehicle 2


Public Nuisance-Noxious
Weeds


1


Assault On Person/Animal 1


Animal Running At Large 1


Battery 1


Battery-Misdemeanor 2


Criminal Damage To Property 1


Theft (less than $500) 2


Theft-All Other 1


Shoplifting (less than $500) 3


Resist/Obstruct Officer 1


Resisting Officer 1


Obstructing Officer 1


Disorderly Conduct 10


Possess Schedule I & II
Narcotics


1


Possess THC 5


Possess Drug Paraphernalia 4


Probation Violation 3


TOTAL 152


Interesting Cases


An officer was dispatched to a report of a 41 year old female who had collapsed at
the air pump at Kwik Trip East in the City of Stoughton. Upon arrival, the victim
was found lying on the ground next to the air pump, and was pulseless and non-
breathing (PNB). The female was shocked one time with an AED, and CCR was
performed, where she began breathing on her own. EMS arrived on scene and cared
for her , where she was transported to the Stoughton Hospital.


An officer responded to a residence for a 911 disconnect. The subject there had
consumed two bottles of cough syrup and was having an adverse reaction. He stated
that he took the items to get drunk, and then he wanted to die. He was transported to
the Stoughton Hospital then taken to St Mary’s on a voluntary hold.







December 10, 2009
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Officers were dispatched to the report of a 911 cell phone hang-up coming from the
tower at 900 Ridge Street in the City of Stoughton, where dispatch advised that it
sounded as if there was a large group of people in the background. Upon checking
the area of Reverend Jim’s Roadhouse II bar, it was found that there was an active
fight between several females. A security officer from Madison Metro Security
Services, who was working security at a large Hip Hop music event at the bar, had
one of the female subjects in custody. One of the aggressors in the fight was issued
a citation for Disorderly Conduct with Violence, and was released. The victim was
issued a citation for Underage Person on Premises. Officer Joseph Kellogg of this
department also issued citations for Underage on Premises and Failure to Maintain
Control of Establishment to Reverend Jim’s Roadhouse II bar.


An officer was traveling westbound on USH 51/W Main St and had just passed
Gjertson St when he heard dispatch come on the radio stating that there was a
possible drunk driver westbound on USH 51 from Kwik Trip West, located in the
500 block of W Main St. The officer slowed his squad as he approached Hamilton
St and observed two vehicles behind me. I slowed down and the second vehicle
turned off. As the officer got to the area of King St he maintained visual of the
vehicle that was approximately a block and a half behind me. The officer had his
driver’s side window down at this time and as the vehicle got to Hamilton St I heard
a very loud “bang.” The officer pulled into the Grand China parking lot, did a u-turn
and the vehicle that was behind me passed my location. As it did this I could hear
one of the tires was flat and he believed the vehicle had struck the concrete island
near the intersection of USH 51 and Hamilton St. As the vehicle passed I could see
the front left corner of the vehicle was very low and as the officer pulled in behind
the vehicle I could see that the front left tire was flat. I engaged my emergency
lights and the vehicle turned right onto Kings Lynn Rd and pulled to the side of the
road. The driver was arrested for OWI and tested .19% bac.








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, November 25, 2009-6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan & Eric Olstad.


Absent & Excused: Alderperson Ross Scovotti.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Sharon Mason-Boersma,
Sid Boersma, Gary Peterson, Kathryn Peterson, Chris Peterson, and Katie Peterson.


Call to Order: Chairperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Communications: Discussion and approval of a special Public Safety meeting to be
held on December 8, 2009 at 6:45, to consider the application of a Temporary “picnic”
license for the Chamber of Commerce Open house on December 10, 2009. Approval
to change the December Public Safety meeting from December 23, 2009 to December
16, 2009. All in favor.


Minutes of the Public Safety Meeting of October 28, 2009: Moved by McKichan,
seconded by Olstad to approve the minutes as presented. Carried unanimously.


Recommendation/solution for traffic control on S. Lynn Street: Chairman Weiss
stated he will call the Stewart-Roling’s and explain to them the police will continue to patrol
the S. Lynn St. area, however they will take no further action at this time. If traffic issues
continue to arise in the future, they can meet with the Public Safety Committee again. All in
favor.


Discussion regarding Police Dispatch Operational Review : Police Chief Pat
O’Connor stated Mayor Griffin will be talking with other communities (City of Monona)
regarding their Police Dispatch operations. Alderperson McKichan stated the Police
Dispatch operational overview should stay under the Public Safety committee, and the
evaluation should be formulated by Public Safety. This item should not be at Personnel
Committee at this time. The Public Safety committee would like a memo from the Mayor
clarifying what his overall views regarding the Police Dispatch are. All in favor.


Petition to cease honking at Cooper’s Causeway: Gary Peterson was present at this
meeting along with family members and neighbors. He stated the constant honking at Cooper’s
Causeway is very aggravating. He would like to see bigger and better signage placed at the
site. Police Chief O’Connor stated that honking the horn was a legitimate use of the horn
because Coopers Causeway is a blind intersection. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad
to recommend the Public Works Committee look into possible signage solutions and to check
into the cost of a traffic warning light/signal. Carried unanimously.


Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan Resolution: Police Chief Pat O’Connor explained that
the Natural Hazards Mitigation end goal is to have the resolution passed. Moved by
McKichan, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council adopt the City of Stoughton Annex
to the Dane County Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan Resolution. Carried unanimously.


Discussion regarding the County New Radio System participation: Moved by
McKichan, seconded by Olsad to recommend Police Chief Pat O’Connor and Mayor
Griffin talk to other communities and collect more information regarding the contract and
fee’s for the new radio system, and to see what alternatives are available with the new and
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existing radio system, and bring back information to the next public safety meeting on
December 16, 2009. Carried unanimously.


Discussion regarding the recent ordinance enacted for no parking on S. Page Street
(Mill Pond Park): Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have Police Chief Pat
O’Connor work with Street Superintendant Karl Manthe and work out a legal new placement of
the sign at Mill Pond Park. Carried unanimously.


Future agenda items:
Police Dispatch Operations-Clarification from Mayor & evaluation information.
Dane County New Radio System


Adjournment: Moved by Olstad, seconded by McKichan, to adjourn the meeting at 7:30
p.m. Carried unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, November 25, 2009-6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan & Eric Olstad.


Absent & Excused: Alderperson Ross Scovotti.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Sharon Mason-
Boersma, Sid Boersma, Gary Peterson, Kathryn Peterson, Chris Peterson, and Katie
Peterson.


Call to Order: Chairperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Discussion regarding Police Dispatch Operational Review : Police Chief Pat
O’Connor stated Mayor Griffin will be talking with other communities (City of
Monona) regarding their Police Dispatch operations. Alderperson McKichan
stated the Police Dispatch operational overview should stay under the Public
Safety committee, and the evaluation should be formulated by Public Safety.
This item should not be at Personnel Committee at this time. The Public Safety
committee would like a memo from the Mayor clarifying what his overall views
regarding the Police Dispatch are. All in favor.







Maria Hougan


From: Jim Griffin


Sent: Tuesday, December 01, 2009 8:58 AM


To: David McKichan; Eric Olstad; Jim Griffin; Larry Weiss; Maria Hougan; Pat O Connor; Ross Scovotti


Subject: Response to request
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12/8/2009


1. I will continue to explore alternate opportunities for dispatch service per the council’s request.


2. You are right that the decision on dispatch should come from Public Safety. To my knowledge the only


interaction the Personnel committee has with dispatch is the ongoing union negotiations.


3. There is a special joint meeting with the DCCVA and DCTA to discuss the radio issue and form a position
before the letter of support is due.


4. I would be willing to take questions at your next meeting if you so desire.


WORKING TOGETHER FOR A BETTER STOUGHTON


JIM GRIFFIN, MAYOR
CITY OF STOUGHTON
381 E. MAIN STREET
STOUGHTON, WI 53589
OFFICE: 608 873-6677


jgriffin@ci.stoughton.wi.us







PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, October 28, 2009-6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss & Eric Olstad.


Absent & Excused: Alderpersons Dave McKichan & Ross Scovotti.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Allen & Kristin
Stewart-Roling, EMS Director Cathy Rigdon, Fire Chief Marty Lamers, Solar Bears
Lego League, and Bharya Sapinder.


Call to Order: Alderperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.


Discussion regarding Police Dispatch Operational review : Alderperson
Carl Chenoweth explained he would like to table this agenda item to the next
Public Safety meeting to allow time to get together with Pat O’Connor and
review the Police Dispatch operations, and bring back the information to the
next meeting. All in favor







PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING
MINUTES Wednesday, September 23, 2009 -
6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Ross Scovotti, Eric Olstad. Dave McKichan
arrived at 6:07.


Guests: Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin, Alderpersons Sonny Swangstu and Carl
Chenoweth, City Clerk Luann Alme, Helen Johnson, Donna Olson, Diane Warner,
Allen & Kristin Stewart-Roling, Maggey Wolfe and Michael Klawitter.


Call to Order: Alderperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Discussion regarding commissioning a study to identify Police Dispatch
staffing and service levels-2010: The committee members discussed the need
of conducting a survey/study regarding the perception of duplicate services with
the Stoughton Police department dispatchers, and County 911 dispatch. The
committee would like to compare the services and how they do or do not duplicate
the 911 service through the County. Alderperson Chenoweth will draft up a
document for the survey/study and email the draft to committee members. Staff
will place the survey/study on the next Public Safety agenda, and recommend to
Council as a draft. All in favor.







Maria Hougan


From: Carl Chenoweth


Sent: Friday, October 02, 2009 1:30 PM


To: Larry Weiss; Ross Scovotti; David McKichan; Eric Olstad


Cc: Jim Griffin; Luann Alme; Pat O Connor; Maria Hougan


Subject: Police Dispatch Operational Review


Attachments: DISPATCH OPERATION.doc
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10/19/2009


Chairman Wiess and members of the Public Safety Committee,


I want to thank you for allowing me to speak to the subject of our Police Dispatch operation on September 26th.
As I mentioned, I believe our city is faced with a very challenging task of identifying essential, effective services, in
order to meet budgetary contraints, over the next few years.


Although I strongly believe that Public Safety is a priority essential service to our community, the idea of reviewing
these services for possible consolidation and efficiencies must be part of our duties as civic leaders.


Therefore as promised, I have attached a list of operational review parameters to open discussion and
consideration of our review of the Police Dispatch operation. We discussed the idea that this list should be a
starting point and that everyone should feel free to add to list as they see fit.


I am excited about working with this committee on this project. I believe we can put forth an effort to truly
evaluate the value of this operation to our entire community.


Thank you,


Ald. Carl T. Chenoweth, President
Stoughton Common Council







CITY OF STOUGHTON
POLICE DISPATCH


OPERATIONS REVIEW PARAMETERS


1. Equipment Requirements
2. 24/7 Staffing
3. Operational Tasks and Duties
4. City costs of operations
5. County Fees/Charges – Central 911 Center
6. Service Levels to Community


a. Actual Calls/Service Requests
b. Emergency/Non Emergency coordination







DATE TIME DESCRIPTION


12/17/2006 23:43:11 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY


04/08/2007 10:00:30 LARCENY


04/12/2007 22:21:34 DISORDERLY CONDUCT NOISE


04/16/2007 19:25:29 PAPER SERVICE


07/17/2007 14:46:26 PAPER SERVICE


07/23/2007 14:26:33 PAPER SERVICE


09/03/2007 9:47:25 VANDALISM


10/24/2007 13:44:33 TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS & VIOLA


11/07/2007 19:53:24 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY


06/07/2008 22:05:42 DISORDERLY CONDUCT NOISE


07/12/2008 2:01:50 FOLLOWUP INVESTIGATION


10/03/2008 12:10:50 PARKING COMPLAINTS


10/12/2008 13:34:05 OTHER OFFENSES


12/23/2008 14:57:54 PARKING COMPLAINTS


01/15/2009 6:43:49 DISORDERLY CONDUCT NOISE


01/17/2009 19:25:53 WATER DEPARTMENT COMPLAIN


01/17/2009 19:28:21 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY


04/19/2009 11:20:04 PUBLIC ASSISTS


04/25/2009 10:37:11 ANIMAL BITES, @LARGE, NOI


06/27/2009 19:39:35 TELEPHONE COMPLAINTS


08/08/2009 8:17:10 PUBLIC ASSISTS


08/09/2009 19:57:24 TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS & VIOLA


09/16/2009 19:02:28 DISORDERLY CONDUCT VEHICL


You will note there were two accidents reported in the past 3 years, 1 involving a
medical condition and the most recent a reportedly stolen vehicle under suspicious
circumstances. We have been giving the area extra attention and I did not note any
violations while I was observing the area. I do not doubt that on an episodic basis
there is hazardous driving, I do not believe that the existence of such justifies the
dead-ending of the street. The street department has been reluctant to have speed
bumps in the road due to maintenance issues.


Discussion regarding Police Dispatch Operational review: Alderperson Carl
Chenoweth.


I have reviewed Alderman Chenoweth’s bullet points and I think they would be a
good framework to work within as broad topical areas. I also recognize that budgets
are tight and having an efficient organization is a necessity. I believe our review will
show that. I also believe that we need to look at the situation holistically and not as
an isolated function. It is also my understanding that the Personnel Committee is
also looking at this issue. As this appears to be a duplicative study I recommend that
one committee spearhead the review. I think this review better belongs at the Public
Safety Committee, but I of course leave that up to you. I welcome this review as an
effort to put this issue to bed. We have dealt with this issue on an almost annual
budget basis and several times more in-depth. Each time we find it to be an efficient
means to provide the public safety services the community supports.



mhougan

Highlight








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, November 25, 2009-6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan & Eric Olstad.


Absent & Excused: Alderperson Ross Scovotti.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Sharon Mason-
Boersma, Sid Boersma, Gary Peterson, Kathryn Peterson, Chris Peterson, and Katie
Peterson.


Call to Order: Chairperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Discussion regarding the County New Radio System participation: Moved by
McKichan, seconded by Olstad to recommend Police Chief Pat O’Connor and
Mayor Griffin talk to other communities and collect more information regarding the
contract and fee’s for the new radio system, and to see what alternatives are
available with the new and existing radio system, and bring back information to the
next public safety meeting on December 16, 2009. Carried unanimously.







Maria Hougan


From: Luann Alme


Sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2009 7:57 AM


To: Maria Hougan; Pat O Connor; Cathy Rigdon; Jim Griffin


Subject: FW: Radio system support cost-sharing; solution needed
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12/8/2009


Luann J. Alme
City Clerk/Personnel Director
City of Stoughton


From: Forbes McIntosh [mailto:forbes@wis-gps.com]
Sent: Monday, August 31, 2009 9:05 PM
Subject: Fwd: Radio system support cost-sharing; solution needed


This letter regarding the Dane County Radio System is being forwarded to the DCCVA Membership at
the request of John Dejung, Director of Dane County Public Safety Communications.


Begin forwarded message:


From: "Dejung, John" <Dejung@co.dane.wi.us>
Date: August 31, 2009 5:09:55 PM CDT
To: "Boylan, Ron" <Boylan@co.dane.wi.us>
Cc: "Wescott, Joshua" <Wescott@co.dane.wi.us>, "Wells, Topf" <Wells@co.dane.wi.us>, "McVicar, Rich"
<McVicar@co.dane.wi.us>, <mlamers@ci.stoughton.wi.us>, <gary.ziegler@mhcdc.org>, <dccopalist@dccopa.org>,
<forbes@wis-gps.com>, <mark@hazelbakerlaw.com>
Subject: Radio system support cost-sharing; solution needed


As we come to a very important crossroads with our efforts to greatly enhance public safety in Dane
County through construction of an interoperable radio communications network, I wanted to emphasize
a couple of key points prior to the board’s meeting this Wednesday.


First, I appreciate the many months and years of hard work that a number of public safety officials have
invested in this effort. As the former director of a 911 Center that depended upon interoperable
emergency communications to coordinate response to a catastrophic event that no one could have
planned or drilled for, I can tell you your dedication to this effort is most worthy.


This new network will make our communities safer. Whether it’s a fire, pile-up on the interstate, a
tornado, or a disaster of even greater scale, interoperable radio communications will serve as a great
asset to the brave men and women from our fire, emergency medical, and law enforcement agencies
who stand ready to respond.


Years ago, when our public safety partners appropriately identified the need for this system, Dane
County stepped forward and committed more than $30 million for construction; the second biggest
project for any purpose in the County’s history. Public safety is a partnership and it’s taken everyone’s
expertise to design a system that best serves the needs of our fire, EMS, police, and public works
agencies. While this interoperable network will offer our partners unprecedented capabilities, there are







annual maintenance costs and the understanding from the start was that everyone will partner in
covering their share of costs.


Committees comprised of public safety experts have met and developed several fair formulas for these
costs to be shared. This Wednesday, the Center Board will be asked to review these formulas and, I
hope, recommend one of the proposals from the Governance Steering Committee to ensure this
important public safety improvement moves forward in a timely fashion. Each option provides for the
County to pay maintenance costs for the first year of operations in addition to the $30M build-out and
the funding of subsequent recapitalizing of the system when the time comes in the future. Given the
extensive technological infrastructure that needs to be constructed and installed to seamlessly link
communications across our dozens of towns, villages, and cities, we need to move forward with a
contract this fall to make sure the new network is completely built, on-line, and all users on it, by
January 1, 2013, the date by which the federal government is requiring a change in radio frequency
technology.


This interoperable network will not only host radio communications among all responding agencies
regardless of jurisdiction or geography, it will also be the method for notifying public safety responders
to emergencies. That is why participation by all of our communities is critical. In other words,
municipalities that choose not to participate will face significant technical limitations in their ability to
ensure timely emergency response to their citizens, much less provide optimal on-scene safety and
efficiency to their responders. This will include the need to pursue their own public safety
communications (dispatching) infrastructure as Dane County 911 will not have the ability to notify or
communicate with responders not on the new network.


While I understand the fiscal realities we all face during these difficult times, from my years of service
as Director of Minneapolis 911, I can testify to the need to make emergency radio interoperability a top
priority; a public safety investment that will pay dividends in terms of life and safety for the next 20
years and more. Incidentally, for the Minnesota/Hennepin County project Minneapolis not only paid
for their portion of their infrastructure (~$16M by my recollection), but also paid for all their subscriber
radios and maintenance fees annually. By that measure, Dane County is being more than fair.


Time is of the essence. The targeted contract negotiation completion date of October 1 is rapidly
approaching and we need closure on this issue of cost-sharing so potential members can indicate their
desire to join. The contract can then be signed with confidence that the County’s $30M investment will
be well-used by most or all Dane County agencies.


So; I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again (paraphrasing General George Patton): give me an adequate
battle plan in time for the battle, not the perfect battle plan a day late.


I look forward to our continued work together providing Dane County citizens and public safety
responders with the highest level of public safety service.


Sincerely,


John Dejung
Director, Dane County Public Safety Communications
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Memorandum


To: Pili Hougan & Public Safety Committee


From: Pat O’Connor


Date: December 9, 2009


Re: Class B beer License Application – Walgreens


Good Afternoon Pili,


I have conducted a check of our records, and the records of the State
Criminal Information Bureau, for Margarita Kellen who is Assistant Secretary
and Michael Kroes Agent for Walgreens and determined they had no
violations that would tend to prevent him from holding such license.


CONFI DENTIA L





































